
Sandgate VT Select Board Meeting Minutes – November 18, 2019 
 
CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:10 PM 

ATTENDANCE:  Suzy dePeyster, Mike Hill, Tom Santelli, Karen Tendrup.    
Absent: Karen Dzialo. Also Present: Sandy Reidy. 
 
CITIZEN CONCERNS:  None. 
 
TREASURER SUBMITTED OCTOBER REPORT. Next meeting she will have budget sheets for 
Select Board. Also Sandy printed out FEMA paperwork for Mike to sign for SE Corner Road 
washout and Woodcock Bridge. 
 
GROGAN UPDATE:   Bill Henry, ZA, has contacted Brownell Auto Wrecking who will remove 
unregistered vehicles per Judge’s order.                              
 
NOVEMBER 4, 2019 MINUTES accepted by the Board with the change of “Mike" Santelli to 
Tom Santelli. Tom moved the motion and Mike seconded. 
 
BROADBAND AND CELL TOWER— Sheila Kearns is checking into both possibilities. 
 
ORDERS WERE SIGNED. 
 
ROAD BUSINESS:  Tom Santelli suggested paying Willy Mattison $26/hr. with no benefits, part 
time. Karen Tendrup seconded. All in favor. The new leaf blower is currently in Rupert. Should 
the right weather come about we might get a chance to use it in Sandgate. Rupert has used it 
and reports that it works very well. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS:  Thermostats for Town Hall furnace still seem to be giving uneven heat.  
Suzy attended FEMA procurement meeting in Rutland from 1-4pm Nov 13th.  
 
Tom moved to adjourn, Mike seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm. 
 
NEXT MEETING DECEMBER 2, 2019 AT 6 PM,  SANDGATE TOWN HALL 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Suzy  dePeyster 
 
 


